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July 8, 2016 

 

Dear Friends in Christ, 

 

We trust this letter finds you enjoying God’s richest blessings. I pray that each of you are having a blessed summer 

and seeing God work in your respective ministries. 

I wanted to send out a letter and update folks on what is going on in our lives and ministry. Julie and I are grateful 

to be able to have served the Lord together for twenty-eight years now. It has been a wonderful road of blessings, 

testing, victories, and faith-building lessons that God has allowed us to experience together. 

We are moving into a new season in our lives and ministry. I am stepping out by faith and going into evangelism. 

My heart is truly burdened to help stir the hearts of churches for the need of revival and the motivation to get the 

gospel around the world. Revival has been a theme of my preaching for many years now, and I want to try by 

God’s grace, to help relay that burden to churches that God will let us be able to help. I just have a desire to en-

courage the church, help see God’s power fall again, and see salvation’s grace come to as many people as possible. 

I’m not here to make a name for myself, I just want to try to be a help to the church. I’m thankful that I have seen 

over the years that revival can come to ministries, no matter how large or how small. It can bring fresh joy. It can 

bring life to that which has become dead.  I still believe that God is on the throne and I just want to encourage oth-

ers as God will allow me. 

My meetings begin this month. I have recovered from two surgeries over the past several weeks and could not 

begin to schedule any meetings till the recovery from these surgeries was complete. I have appreciated those who 

have already scheduled us and some who have suggested us to other preachers. We are trying to fill the calendar 

for the rest of the year with Sunday meetings, Wednesdays, preachers’ fellowships, and special meetings. Then we 

are really wanting to work hard on filling up with Revivals and Mission Conferences for next year.  

If you could have us, would you please contact me? We would love to be a help to you and your ministry. If you 

could suggest us to your pastor, we would certainly appreciate it. I’m not a great preacher, but I’m grateful that 

God, by His grace, has seen fit to use us over the years. I have pastored and been a missionary. I’ve had the oppor-

tunity to preach in over two-hundred and fifty churches around the world. The Lord has given me the opportunity 

to preach in several of our good Christian Bible colleges. My desire is just to be a help and blessing to those that 

God will allow me to minister to. 

We have been helping Moriah Baptist Church for the last year. Pastor Randy Lynn and the wonderful people of the 

ministry have been such dear friends and encouragers during our time of healing and transition. I worked as the 

assistant pastor of the church while I was healing from my many surgeries. We are stepping into a new phase of 

faith, financially speaking. We will not have a steady income coming in. We are grateful for some churches that 

have taken our ministry on for support. If you would like to partner with us, you can send support to Moriah Bap-

tist Church, PO BOX 2127 Fort Oglethorpe, GA, 30742. If you would like to give a love offering to help us in 

these beginning months of ministry, you can also send it through the church. We are grateful for your prayers and 

any financial support that God encourages you to give. 

What a blessing to see the embers of revival beginning to stir through our country. I hope that we will seek God in 

our lives, our homes, our churches, and our nation to turn us back to righteousness and holiness. God is still on the 

throne and I believe He is working in our midst. I pray that we can be a help to you down the road. 

In Christ, 

Bro. Mark Lancaster 

2864 Battle�eld Pkwy ● Fort Oglethorpe, GA ● 30742 
(423) 208-4471 ● MJELancaster1@gmail.com 


